## TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMISSION October 21, 2015

COMMISSION PRESENT: Frank Pyles, Donna Lawrence, Mike Kilkenny, Jim Bishop,

Chuck Covert & Fred Davis

ABSENT MEMBERS: vacant position

STAFF PRESENT: Dale McCabe – City Engineer, Jay Waterbury – Police

Chief, Russ Brown – Council Representative and Cindy

Keever - Administrative Secretary

PUBLIC PRESENT: Shirley Lou Colf

Chuck Covert made a motion to approve the September minutes. Mike Kilkenny seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

## PUBLIC COMMENT/AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION/PRESENTATIONS:

Shirley Lou Colf introduced herself to the Commission. She stated she wants to run for a political office here in The Dalles and wants to educate herself about the City and the different committees.

## **OLD BUSINESS:**

1) Request for a Stop Sign on 10<sup>th</sup> Street at Snipes Intersection

Dale McCabe explained that he and the Police Chief went out and measured for a Clear Vision Triangle and the area is within those guidelines. They did however recommend yellowing out the curb for 40 feet to the east of that intersection to help make visibility the best it can be. Fred Davis made a motion to approve their recommendation. Mike Kilkenny seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

2) Status of One Way Street in the 1900 Block of Dry Hollow Road

Frank Pyles asked if the road had been changed yet. No, not at this time.

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

- 1) Chuck Covert said he had heard concerns from a number of people regarding the crack seal material that was put down. People were concerned about how much was used. Mike told the Commission the crack seal material is slick when riding a motorcycle across it. Drive with caution.
- 2) Jim Bishop said two Commission members have now been trained as certified flaggers.
- 3) Dale reported that Donna Lawrence had been assigned as the TSC representative, Chuck Covert, representative for the Airport and Russ Brown as the representative for the City Council for the Transportation System Plan committee.
- 4) Mike reported he had had a request to have the road graded on E  $15^{th}$ , east of Thompson in the 2200 block of E  $15^{th}$ .
- 5) Chief Waterbury reported they were close to having another Traffic Officer join the force.

There being no further business to come before the Commission, Chuck moved to adjourn. Mike seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
Cindy Keever
Administrative Secretary City of The Dalles
Final approval
<del></del>
Frank Pyles